
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE-SEPTEMBER 6, 2005 

BY-LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS 
REQUEST TO ATTORNEY GENERAL 

Recommendation 

The City of Vaughan Special Constable Committee representatives - Regional Councillor Linda 
Jackson, Councillor Bernie Di Vona and Senior Manager By-Law Enforcement Tony Thompson 
recommend: 

That the City of Vaughan approve of the recommendation to amend the Municipal Act 2001 as 
contained herein. 

That the Attorney General of Ontario, Regional Municipality of York, York Region Police Services 
Board and Local MPP’s be notified of our approval. 

Economic Impact 
 

Purpose 

That the City of Vaughan Council support the recommendation from the Special Constable Task 
Force for the amendment to the Municipal Act, 2001, imposing a statutory duty on individuals to 
identify themselves to a by-law enforcement officer, thus facilitating more effective enforcement of 
municipal by-laws, and that it be forwarded to the Attorney General and local MPP’s for their 
review and approval. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

See Attachment 1. 
 
The Town of Markham and Town of Richmond Hill are bringing similar recommendations to their 
respective Councils. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 
 

Conclusion 

The proposed amendments to the Municipal Act, 2001 will facilitate more effective enforcement of 
municipal by-laws. 

Attachments 

1. Attachment 1-Backgrounder 
2. Attachment 2-Proposed Amendments to Municipal Act, 2001 
3. Copy of draft memo to Attorney General from David Barrow 

 
 



Respectfully submitted, 

 

Linda D. Jackson     Bernie Di Vona 

Local and Regional Councillor    Councillor, Ward 3 

 

 




















